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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
8th Oct – Family Quiz
29th Oct  - Halloween Disco

****************************************

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><
 Please note that Norton Village Hall will be CLOSED from 10th October til 28th October for decorating.
<><><><><><><><><><><><><><


















NORTON VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE PRESENTS….





Hobsons Brewery Tour    
Thursday 20th October    
Minibus will leave Norton at 6:00pm to take you to Cleobury Mortimer. The brewery trip will include a tour of the brewery, some generous tastings of the full range of Hobsons and a cheese board supper.
Don't wear your best shoes or high heels, just wear sensible comfortable footwear.  Unfortunately we can't allow under 18's on the brewery tour.  The brewery tour does involve walking around the operational site which includes narrow steps and uneven surfaces which unfortunately would limit those in a wheelchair and have mobility issues. The actual visitor centre is fully accessible with disabled toilet and sound loop. If you have any queries please give me a call. 
Tickets £27.00 – in advance includes return coach to Norton, brewery tour and a light supper, limited strictly to 29 only on a first come basis, from Kathryn on 01952 730823. All proceeds to the running of the Village Hall.
Limited tickets remaining! 
_________________________

KEMBERTON WI
Thursday 6th October 7.30pm
at Kemberton Village Hall
The speaker is John Parker - It's not fine art, but....
     
Contact Jackie Chambers 07941126839

SIX PARISHES FRIENDSHIP CLUB
Our next meeting is on Tuesday 11th October at 2.00pm in Beckbury Village Hall when we are filling shoe boxes for the Operation Christmas Child Appeal.
                                              Contact: David and Beryl Tooth 01952750324

Halloween Disco
Sat 29th October Norton Village Hall
Come and see our newly decorated village hall and join in the fun at our Halloween disco. Doors open at 7pm.

Tickets to include: Disco, hot pork bap for adults, hot dog for children.

Tickets are available from Sam on 07769-273080
Under 14’s free, but still need a ticket. Over 15’s and Adults tickets £6.
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NOTE TO CONTRIBUTORS                 
Please have any articles or notices in to me in writing or e-mail only by the 20th of the preceding month. Contact me at: 
13 Bridgnorth Road, Norton, TF11 9EE, 
Tel: 730823 (Queries only)                      
 E-mail: kathryn.ward17@gmail.com   















Family Fun Quiz Night
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Saturday 8th October 
7pm for 7:30 start.
Come and test your Grey matter.

Bring and share supper, raffle, bar will be open. Tables maximum of 4 adults with children
£2 an adult, children free! 
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Stockton Parish Council
The Parish Council held their by-monthly meeting on the 14th September 2016 at Norton Village Hall, the subject of the A442 is still on the Parish Council’s agenda and representations have been made to Shropshire Council as part of a community concern matter that some form of pedestrian crossing be investigated for within Norton Village. This community concern will be accessed by Shropshire as part of their highway prioritisation. 
Apley Estate have agreed to monitor the situation with reference to commercial and contractor vehicles using the bottom part of Cheswardine Lane leading on to their holdings with a review of existing signage.  
Shropshire Council has also been contacted with reference to an additional bin on Cheswardine Lane to accommodate the growing amount of dog deposits appearing within that area.
The Parish Council have also supported the planning application for the addition of a conservatory, garden room and associated pergola at the Hundred House.
The audited accounts have been returned from the Parish Council’s external auditor with no concerns and a hardcopy can be purchased for a £1 by contacting the Clerk.
The Parish Council’s ‘Smart Water’ project has received support from the local Police who are keen to assist and provide the required signage for the Village. The Police will be able to deploy staff to help promote the scheme showing Parishioners who sign up how to use the packs available for purchased. Packs will be available to buy through the Parish Council at a reduced price of £9 per household if you have registered. If you have not managed it yet there is still time to do so by contacting the Clerk before the closing date of 12 noon on the 31st October 2016 with your contact details.
The date of the next meeting is Wednesday 2nd November 2016 7.30pm at Norton Village Hall.
If Parishioners have any concerns please contact one of your Parish Councillors or email the Clerk Graham Bould at gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 07792300702 (to ring or text), or in writing to 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG.
____________________________________________________________________________
BAPTISMS
Congratulations to Thomas Parkes son of Daniel and Eleanor who was baptised at Beckbury Church on 28th August                               
WEDDINGS
Congratulations to Robin Norstrom and Sarah Maguire who were married at Stockton Church on 29th August                                                             

CONDOLENCES
We extend our sympathies to the family of the late Roy Northwood age 63 of Beckbury whose service was held at Telford Crematorium on 16th September.

DIARY DATES for OCTOBER 2016  OUT & ABOUT
Thur    6th  7.30pm  Kemberton WI Kemberton Village Hall
Sun    9th 11.00am STOCKTON CHURCH Harvest Festival & Lunch
Wed  11th    2.00am Six Parishes Friendship Club, Beckbury Village Hall
Thur  13th   2.30pm Norton Over 60’s Club, Norton Village Hall 
Sun   16th 11.00am Sutton Maddock Harvest Festival & Lunch
Thur  27th  2.30pm Norton Over 60’s Club, Norton Village Hall
Sun   30th 10.30am All Saints Service, Ryton Church

CHURCH NEWS. 
…..The Shropshire Association of Bell Ringers held their annual striking competition at Beckbury Church last month. Thanks to those who provided and served refreshments; and to our Beckbury team of ringers who took part
…..Stockton has its Harvest Thanksgiving on 9th October followed by refreshments in church; Sutton Maddock's is on 16th October  followed by a Bring & Share Lunch  in church.
…..Kemberton Church have a Pets Service 3pm Sunday 9th October. All pets welcome – but tame and manageable please (or even ''toy pets''! )
…..At the morning service on September 25th St Mary's Sutton Maddock said farewell to Jacky and Ed Butlin who have moved away from  Sutton Hall farmhouse. Their home was often the venue for church meals, and their garden used for wedding photographs. Jacky was warden and verger for several years, and Ed was the main church yard grass cutter and also did many repairs on the church building. A presentation was made acknowledging their contribution to St Mary's. We wished them well in their new home nearer to their family and grandchildren
…..Remember to put your clocks back one hour on October 29/30th There will be no more evening services or 8.15am communions until next April 2017

                                             SIX PARISHES FRIENDSHIP CLUB
Our next meeting is on Tuesday 11th October at 2.00pm in Beckbury Village Hall 
when we are filling shoe boxes for the Operation Christmas Child  Appeal

                                                Contact: David and Beryl Tooth 01952750324

                         PRAYER OF THE MONTH (from a harvest hymn by John Arlott)
God, whose farm is all creation, take the gratitude we give.
Take the finest of our harvest, crops we grow that we may live.                                      AMEN
……….…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………FROM the RECTORY Dear Friends
The fields in our countryside show that harvest is nearly finished with some fields left with stubble, some ploughed, while one or two have the new green growth of autumn sown cereals. We are in our harvest season at the local churches: one thanksgiving service already at Beckbury, and Stockton and Sutton Maddock in October.
Very recently I was at Shifnal Church with a visitor who was doing research and with Revd Sally Day, one of their church ministry team. She showed us the ''Green Man'' which I knew about, but I did not know that Shifnal Church had one. 
It is carved in the stone work of the tower arch inside the church but up very high, so hard to see and to recognise exactly what it is. The strange co-incidence was that while I was visiting the Roaches and ''Lud's Church'' a week earlier (a natural cleft in the rock of a hill in Staffordshire) another couple there said,  jokingly I think,  ''we're waiting for the Green Man''. As I was wearing a bright green t-shirt at the time, I wasn't quite sure how best to reply . . . . . 
While not at all part of Christian tradition, the Green Man  has often been given a place by sculptors and wood carvers. The figure or face would appear to be pagan, perhaps a fertility figure or a nature spirit, , and yet he frequently appears, carved in wood or stone, in churches, chapels, and cathedrals, where examples can be found dating from the 12th century through to the 20th century. Carvings of the Green Man may take many forms, naturalistic or decorative. The simplest depict a man's face peering out of dense foliage. Some may have leaves for hair, perhaps with a leafy beard. Often leaves or leafy shoots are shown growing from his open mouth and sometimes even from the nose and eyes as well.
This suggests that he is a symbol of fertility, while some think he represents change and transformation. While he is green and so linked to the spring, he is also a symbol of autumn and harvest, maybe simply because their faces and figures are generally of brown wood and stone, so the leaves have an autumn colour.
I am not aware of any ''green men'' in our six churches (it sounds like I am talking about Martian invaders now). Our harvest thanksgiving services focus on our creator God  with lines in our harvest hymns such as
He only is the maker of all things near and far
All things bright and beautiful…. The Lord God made them all
God, our maker, doth provide for our wants to be supplied
Praise and thanksgiving, Father, we offer, for all things living thou madest good
We also give thanks for our farmers and market gardeners who, while not being green men, have ''green fingers'' that produce the food we need and enjoy.
Come and join us                                                                   
                                                                                                                 Keith Hodson	






Rota of Services in the 6 Parishes – October 2016

	
	Badger
	Beckbury
	Ryton
	Kemberton
	Stockton
	Sutton Maddock

	Oct
2nd   
	9.30am
Communion
Trad (KH)
	

	9.30am
Morning Worship
 (TD)
	11.00am
Communion
New (KH)

	
	6.30pm Evening Worship
(LT)

	
9th

	
	9.30am
Communion
Trad (KH)
	
	3.00pm
PETs 
SERVICE
 (KH)

	11.00am
HARVEST FESTIVAL
(KH)
	

	
16th 
	
	9.30am
Matins
(KH)
	
	6.00pm Evensong
(KH)
	
	11.00am
Harvest Festival
(KH)

	
23rd  


	9.30am
Matins
(KH)
	5.00pm Evensong
1662 (KH)
	
	11.00am
Morning Worship
(KH)
	
	11.00am
Morning Worship
(TD)

	
30th
	
	
	10.30am
All Saints
(KH)
	
	
	



Abbreviations:    KH=Rev Keith Hodson; TD=Tina Dalton

Rector – Six Parishes, The Rev’d Keith Hodson: 01952750774     Email: keithhodson@talk21.com                                                                                                  Church wardens : Tina Dalton 01952730656, Hilary Blakeley 01952730205 in Stockton
                             



Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Appeal 2016

As usual, I am asking for your help with the Shoebox Appeal which provides gifts for children around the world who are suffering because of war, poverty, natural disaster or disease.  Last year 9,598 shoeboxes were sent from Telford to boys and girls in Zambia, thanks to the generosity of so many people in all kinds of ways.

Because of transport logistics, we won’t know where our boxes are going to until almost the last minute.  However, we do know that the contents of the boxes will be just the same as before.  Please refer to the shoebox leaflet for more information, soon to be available in all our churches or from me, or visit www.operationchristmaschild.org.uk.

As in previous years, I have purchased a limited number of flat-pack boxes from OCC.  They are easy to assemble and don’t need wrapping which we know is the hardest part!  If you would like one, I am asking for 50p per box, and all monies will go to the Shoebox Appeal.

We are working to the deadline of Saturday 19th November and your shoebox gifts, or a financial donation, will be much appreciated by then.  If you have some spare time to help at the warehouse in November, please do contact me.  Thank you.

Shiona Ferriday, Old School House, Church Lane, Sutton Maddock.  
01952 730313.    ferridaysp@aol.com 
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